
THE ALCOHOL BEVERAGE BOARD 

THURSDAY, APRIL 12, 2012 @ 1:00 PM 

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS CONFERENCE ROOM 

CHESAPEAKE BUILDING 

41770 BALDRIDGE STREET 

LEONARDTOWN, MD  20650 

 

  The meeting of the Alcohol Beverage Board of St. Mary’s County was held on Thursday, April 12,   

2012 at 1:00 P. M. in the County Commissioners Conference Room, Chesapeake Building, Leonardtown, 

Maryland.  

Moses Saldaña, Chairman  

William R. Cullins III, Vice-Chairman 

Aaron Mathis, Member 

Betty Currie, Member         

Linda Palchinsky, Member    

   Joann Wood, Attorney 

   Tamara Hildebrand, Board Administrator  

   Chris Morley, Inspector 

   DFC James Stone, Alcohol Enforcement Officer (ABSENT) 

 

 Chairman Saldaña called the meeting to order. Member Currie moved to approve the minutes and the 

Executive Session minutes of March 8, 2012.  It was seconded by Vice Chairman Cullins. Motion carried. 

The Board was introduced to the audience and Chairman Saldaña introduced the new Board Inspector, Chris 

Morley.           

Old Business:  

Extensions of Conditional Approvals Retriever’s Grille – Jason Clark Requesting 60 day extension 

of conditional approval 

 Mr. Clarke appeared before the Board requesting the 60 day extension. Member Currie made the motion 

to approve the 60 day extension of conditional approval pending the Fire Marshall’s approval. Member 

Palchinsky seconded and the motion carried.  

New Business: 

 Applications: 

The Pub - Application of David Sansotta & Elaine Smart to purchase a Class B (Rest) Beer & 

Wine license & t/a The Pub (Bon Appetit Maryland, LLC), 47800 College Dr., St. Mary’s City, 

MD  20686 

 David Sansotta and Elaine Smart along with Attorney Robert Skene appeared before the Board. 

They explained they wish to open a place for Students over 21 and Staff of the College to interact,  in 

addition to the General Public. They will have a scanner to scan drivers’ licenses with wrist bands for 

patrons over 21. This will be for on premise sale only/no off sale. Vice Chairman Cullins made the 

motion to approve the application and it was seconded by Member Currie.  Motion carried.  

LongHorn Steakhouse - Application of Clintina B. Watts, Norma I. Rivera & Vivian M. 

Yorkshire to purchase a Class B(Rest) Beer, Wine & Liquor license & t/a LongHorn Steakhouse 

(LH of California, Inc.), 23054 Three Notch Rd., California, MD 20619 

 The license holders appeared before the Board with their request.  The ground breaking for the 

new restaurant will be in July and they expect completion by December. Member Palchinsky made the 

motion to approve the application and it was seconded by Member Mathis.  Motion carried.  

Expressions of St. Mary’s - Application of Deborah Anne Hamann to purchase a Class B(Rest) 

Beer, Wine & Liquor license & t/a Expressions of St. Mary’s (Expression of St. Mary’s, LLC), 

18281 Rosecroft Rd., St. Mary’s City, MD 20686. And permission to include catering privilege, 

extension of premise & extra serving counter. 

 Deborah Anne Hamann appeared before the Board.  She will be the primary caterer for Historic 

St. Mary’s and the Inn at Broome Howard.  She defined the perimeters for the extension of the premises 



and it was suggested she submit pictures of the boundaries documenting the area. Member Mathis made 

the motion to approve a 90 day conditional approval pending all the permits are received.  Member 

Currie seconded the motion and it was carried.  

Other Business 

Officer/Member/Trade Name changes: 

Hills Store(Shri Sairam, Inc)- deleting Joseph M. Tippett; adding Dipa Khanal 

Vice Chairman Cullins made the motion to approve, seconded by Member Currie. Approved.  

Third Base (SUKH, LLC) – adding Elizabeth M. Stewart 

Member Currie made the motion to approve, seconded by Vice Chairman Cullins. Approved.  

Wicomico Shores Golf Course (Commissioners of St. Mary’s County) – deleting Phillip D. 

Rollins; adding John W. Savich, Susan L. Sabo & Elaine M. Kramer 

Vice Chairman Cullins made the motion to approve, seconded by Member Mathis. Approved 

Breton Bay Golf & Country Club (Breton Bay Recreation, Inc) – deleting John W. Quade Jr; 

adding Dale P. Abell 

Vice Chairman Cullins made the motion to approve, seconded by Member Currie. Approved.  

Board Administrator 

 Ms. Hildebrand mentioned the fact that there will no longer be fingerprinting done at the 

Sheriff’s Office in Leonardtown.  That will be discussed at the MALA conference on May 11 & 12.  

DFC Stone will be attending with Ms. Hildebrand.  Chairman Saldana inquired about the status of the 

outstanding fines from Chef’s American Bistro and was informed that they had not been paid yet. The 

Board Inspector attended the RBA meeting last month. He started his inspections with the 

establishments that hadn’t been done in a while and will proceed to inspect by Districts.  

Retail Beverage Association 

 Mr. Dent appeared before the Board and relayed that the Legislation Session has ended and that 

all the Local Bills got passed.  

 Member Currie made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Member 

Palchinsky. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted  
           

 

      _________________________ 

       Fran Hammett 

       Recording Secretary 

               

       _______________________ 

       Moses Saldaña  

       Chairman 


